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REMINDER - Family Support Event - Feb
15th

Several of the children who took 
part in the Bikeability programme did 
not own a cycle helmet. School bought 
some. If you have a child’s cycle helmet 
that you no longer need, and is not damaged,
we would be happy to have it.  Any donations
should be handed into the school Reception,
Thank you.

Road Safety - Alpha Taxis

Our family support workers have arranged a
drop in session for parents/carers.
Representatives from two organisations,
Koala North West & Early Help Advisor will
be available to chat informally details are in
last week’s newsletter.

Bikeability Training
Well done to all the Year 5 
and 6 children who participated 
in the Bikeability training. It is 
really important that the 
children know how to keep 
safe when cycling on the roads.

The School Council were fortunate to meet
Mark from Alpha taxis. Mark spoke to the
children about road safety. Apart from
crossing roads safely Mark was keen for the
children to understand that parents parking
on double yellow lines, or close to the school
gates could be very dangerous.

Cycle Helmets

Eddie Smythe - Inspirational Visitor

Year 5 and 6 were extremely fortunate to have
a visit from Eddie Smythe. Eddie told the story
of his father Johnny. Johnny was a navigator in
the RAF in Bomber command during World
War 2. Johnny returned to London and was
offered a post with the Colonial Office looking
after the welfare of demobilised airmen from
the Caribbean and Africa. In 1948 he was
deployed as a senior officer on the Empire
Windrush, and was tasked with taking military
personnel back to their homes in the
Caribbean. This is just a snippet of his
remarkable and inspirational life. 
And......Johnny’s great nephew attends Liscard!

To all our families who celebrate the Chinese
New Year - san nin faai lok (xīn nián kuài lè) -
Have a great time.

2024  The Year of the Dragon



Fabulous  Learning Experiences at Liscard

Year  1

Foundation 2

Foundation 1 

Year 3

The Foundation 1 children
have had an amazing time
celebrating the Year of the
Dragon.
The children tried using
chopsticks. They had a go
at writing Chinese
numbers. They practised
dragon dancing, and
contributed to making a
fabulous dragon mask. 

A big thanks to all the parents/
carers who were able to attend the
reading or maths and computing
workshops. The children enjoyed
sharing their learning with you. We
hope you enjoyed exploring the
maths activities and apps to use at
home. We know lots of you have
already been online collecting gold
stars on Busythings!

The Year 1 children have been
celebrating Chinese New Year and
have made their own dragon. Some of
the teachers were born in the year of
the dragon, including Mrs Talbot.

Year 2

In Geography this term, the Year 2
children are learning about a
village called Mugurameno in
Zambia, Africa. The children have
looked at the differences between
foods that we eat  compared it to
those accessible in Mugurameno.
The children tasted foods like
sweet potato, corn and mango.

This week Year 3 had a very
special visitor, Bobby Singh. He
visited all the Year 3 classes to tell
us about his religious beliefs. He is
a practising Sikh. The children
learnt about the important daily
rituals and the 5K’s.



                              The latest guide from the National 
                              Online Safety below provides information
about the platform Monkey Cool!

Well done to the following children
who have consistently followed the
school rules of being kind, working
hard and never giving up.

Let’s see which classes have the  
highest attendance this week!

Attendance 
Well done to  Miss Carter’s class  who were the 
winners of the attendance trophy for Key Stage 1.
Congratulations to Miss Swaby’s class who were the
winners of the attendance trophy for Key Stage 2.  Mrs
Pinnington’s class had the highest attendance across
Foundation 2 .
The overall attendance improved this week to 95%  which
is above the national average. There were eighteen
classes that had attendance above the national average.
Seventeen classes improved attendance from the
previous week. 
Please make sure your children attend Liscard every
school day.

Mrs. Sue Talbot
Headteacher
B.Ed(Hons) M.Ed NPQH LPQSH

School Lunches

National Online Safety

Diary Dates
February 12th - 15th                   Parent/Carer Meetings
February 14th                               Year 4 & 5 Theatre trip to 
                                                          see Shrek the musical
February 15th                               School closes for half 
                                                          term
February 16th                               INSET Day
February 26th                               School reopens
February 28th                               Parenting course
March 6th                                      Parenting course
March 7th                                      WORLD BOOK DAY
                                                          Road safety workshops - Yr 5
March 15th                                    Comic Relief
March 28th                                    School closes for spring
                                                          break

5JS           100%
2EC          99.6%
FSC          98.6%




